Dr. J. A. Billingsley, 611 Huron Building, Kansas City, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Billingsley:

It was very fine of you to have Ralph Miller, Dean Nesmith and me at your Kiwanis Club dinner last Thursday, and I want you to know how very much we enjoyed it.

I had a fine visit with Lou Steinmeyer - he is a great boy and I am hoping that he will decide to come to K. U. We are interested in boys who are clean, good grainers, and are outstanding students - and I am sure Steinmeyer is just this kind of a boy.

We are inviting a number of boys who are interested in basketball to come to the gymnasium on Saturday morning, April 22, and shoot a few goals. It will be a lot of fun for the boys and a good opportunity for them to get acquainted. The new convex backboards will be up at that time, and this should add a lot of interest. I am hoping that Steirmeyer will come over at this time and get acquainted with the boys.

I am enclosing a letter which I would appreciate if you would show him. We do not want the boys to get the idea that we are such a "hot shot" coach that we are not interested in them. That thought is farthest from our minds.

With best wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.